
From: Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov>
To: Glaccum, DavidDavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov

Date: 1/13/2016 10:30:27 PM
Subject: Re: Leg Policy Update for January 14, 2016

Thanks, David! 


Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 13, 2016, at 7:02 PM, Glaccum, David <DavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov> wrote:


Josh said we did not need to worry about this.  I did not see you after I asked him about it and 
forgot to send you an email.  My apologies.

DMG
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 13, 2016, at 7:01 PM, Pisarik, Holly <HollyPisarik@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Is anyone covering the Governors Nuclear Advisory Committee meeting tomorrow? 
 

Sent from my iPhone

On Jan 13, 2016, at 6:57 PM, Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Please see attached. Thank you!
 
Haley Mottel
Legislative Liaison
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
Office: (803) 734-0082
Cell: (803) 240-1512
HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov
 

<1.13.2016 Legis Policy Update.docx>
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